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Spring 2022

WEDNESDAY IS HOLIDAY  
COLLECTION DAY

If a regularly-scheduled refuse, recycling 
or large item collection day falls on a 
holiday, collection for that day will be 
rescheduled for the Wednesday of the 
holiday week.

This means to only put out on 
Wednesday whichever collection (refuse 
& large item or recycle) that would 
normally fall on Monday, the holiday. 
Your Tuesday collection will remain on 
the scheduled day, 

A REMINDER: Per Township Ordinance, 
please do not put your recyclable toter 
out on refuse day, or your refuse toter 
out on recyclable day. Do not put trash 
in your recyclables or recyclables in your 
trash. The Township thanks you for your 
cooperation!
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HOLIDAY: COLLECTION IS:

Monday, May 30
(Memorial Day) Wednesday, June 1

2022 CHESTER COUNTY 
HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS 
WASTE EVENTS

At press time Chester County had no 
scheduled household hazardous waste 
events due to continued public health 
restrictions. Please check their website at 
www.chestercountyswa.org for updates.
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West Bradford Township will offer curbside collection of leaves, sticks and brush 
on three Wednesdays this Spring… March 30, April 13 and May 4. This convenient 
service is available to West Bradford residents at no cost, as yard waste in toters is 
not permitted. Repeat offenders who put yard waste in their toters will be fined. 

Leaves must be placed in biodegradable collection bags which may be purchased 
at the Township Building ($0.50 /bag), or at local hardware stores. Please do not 
mix sticks in with the leaves. Place them in separate bags or bundle them together. 
Do not staple bags shut. All brush must be tied with biodegradable twine (such as 
cotton or hemp) into manageable bundles no longer than four feet. Please note, 
branches thicker than four inches cannot be collected.

Collection is by appointment only! To ensure your spot on our list, please contact 
the Township at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org by 2 pm the day 
before your preferred collection day. 

WEST BRADFORD 
COMPOST SITE
Open Weds & Sats from 9am–2pm 
2020 W. Strasburg Rd. 
Coatesville, PA 19320

spr ing le a f,  stick 
a n d brush

Collection
Three Wednesdays This Spring:

March 30, April 13 and May 4

WAYS TO PAY FOR 
YOUR UTILITY BILLS
West Bradford Township is excited to 
offer residents easy and convenient 
methods to pay their utility bills.

NO FEES:
•	 Mail or bring a check to the  

Township Building (1385 Campus 
Drive, Downingtown, PA 19335).

•	 Online bill pay through your bank 
(make sure to reference your 10 digit 
account number).

•	 Go to TD Bank at 3821 W Lincoln 
Highway, Downingtown, PA 19335 
(only this branch) and bring your 
payment stub and check.

•	 Set up automatic payments. You 
can do this by going to our website 
to download the form. www.
westbradford.org/documents/files/
automatic-bill-payment-form-refuse-
sanitary-sewer-and-hydrant-fees. 
 
Complete the form and mail it to: 
West Bradford Township  
1385 Campus Drive 
Downingtown, PA 19335

FEES:
•	 Call the Township or go to the 

Township Building and pay by credit 
card (there is a 2.50% fee).

•	 You may also make a payment by 
phone or check your account balance 
24/7 with our automated phone 
service. Call (844) 810-7245 or make 
a payment by going to our website 
westbradford.org and click Online 
Payments. There is a per transaction 
limit of $300.00.

•	 A service fee of $4.50 will be applied 
to all credit card payments and a 
fee of $1.50 will be applied to all 
payments made via electronic check 
(ACH/EFT).

Before you visit the Compost Site, please check 
the Township website at westbradford.org. If you 
see a green light (right), the DEP has allowed us 
to accept grass clippings! (West Bradford and East Bradford only – no contractors working 
on their behalf.) Grass clippings must be placed in biodegradable paper bags, or delivered 
“loose”, such as in the back of a pick-up truck. Proof of residency (i.e., a driver’s license) 
is required. As always, leaves and brush are accepted, as well as scrap metal. Pressure 
treated lumber is no longer accepted. 

Keystone Easy Payment Drop Box

Keystone Collections Group installed a drop box to help taxpayers make easy and 
timely payments on their tax bills. The box is located in front of the Chester County 
Intermediate Unit Building at 455 Boot Road, Downingtown, PA 19335. Residents 
can use the box to remit local tax returns, payments and related documents. All 
contents must be placed in an envelope with the taxpayer’s name, address and phone 
number written on the front. Cash should never be placed in the box – payment must 
be made only by check or money order.

The new drop box provides an alternative for residents who are concerned about 
the coronavirus and are trying to avoid personal contact when paying their tax bill. 
Residents can continue to pay taxes safely and securely online by visiting www.
KeystoneCollects.com. 
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In 1748, Humphry 
Marshall began collecting 
rare plants, ornamental 
shrubs and trees in a 
garden of his father’s 
home where he resided 
with his wife. In 1764, he 
erected a greenhouse, the 
first in Chester County. 
Influenced by his cousin 
and predecessor, John 
Bartram, the “Father of 
American Botany,” they 
exchanged seeds and knowledge from 
their respective foraging expeditions.

In 1767, Marshall began corresponding 
with the English Quaker Physician 
and Botanist, John Fothergill. This 
relationship would become Marshall’s 
springboard to commercial success. 
Fothergill introduced Marshall to many 
of Europe’s prominent Botanists and 
Aristocrats. At the time it was becoming 
in vogue within European Aristocracy 
to include American trees and plants in 
their gardens. It was a competition.

In 1773-74, Marshall built his own 
home, by hand, complete with his 
Botanical Garden & Arboretum, 
second only in America to his cousin’s 
“Bartram’s Gardens.” During 
the Revolutionary War, 
while trade ebbed, Marshall 
continued adding to his garden 
and chronicling Native trees 
and shrubs which culminated 
in 1785 with the published 
“Arbustum Americanum: The 
American Grove.” This was 
an alphabetical catalog of 
American trees and shrubs, 
the first in the Western 
Hemisphere. Recognized 
as a document of scientific 
importance, Marshall, with 
his great business acumen, 
also intended its use as a 
commercial catalog, with an 
eye to overseas customers. 

REMEMBER THE 
“FLUSHABLE FOUR”!
 
If your property has a grinder pump, only 
four kinds of materials are permitted to 
be discharged into the sanitary sewer 
system…

1.	 Human waste & toilet paper;
2.	 Food wastes processed through 

a garbage disposal unit (but not 
grease);

3.	 Water from sinks, tubs & 
dishwashers; and,

4.	 Water from washing machines.

All other materials can damage your 
grinder pump. This includes paint, adult 
wipes and baby wipes. Property owners 
are responsible for any damages caused 
by the discharge of prohibited materials.

Humphry Marshall
BOTANISTS AND HORTICULTURIST EXTRAORDINAIRE! 

FREE YOGA IN THE PARK

West Bradford Township 
Parks Dept is bringing you 
a free yoga program again 
this year. Dates and times 
will be on the website 
soon. Whether you’re a 
novice or pro, or never 
even tried yoga before, 
just come out and have 
some fun.

We will be doing 5 minutes of conscious 
breathing & body warm-up, 45 minutes 
of movement & deeper stretching 
& strength exercises, 10 minutes of 
savasana & meditation. Bring your own 
mat and towel

Taught by Yogafit Certified Yoga and 
Zumba Gold instructor, stretch enthusiast 
Emeline Crone.

For more details on the parade and registration 
information for the bicycle contest, please visit: 
www.marshalltonconservationtrust.org.

While sales did poorly in 
America (it was ahead of 
its time) it received much 
acclaim and did well in 
Europe.

After the war and with 
his catalog translated 
into multiple European 
languages, the demand 
for Marshall’s American 
trees and shrubs 
proliferated throughout 

Europe. In 1784, his nephew, Moses 
Marshall, joined the business and 
together they collected, cultivated 
and exported to their overseas clients. 
Domestically, Marshall influenced many 
of our future botanists, horticulturists 
and gardens in our area. Marshall’s 
contribution to American Horticulture 
and Botany were recognized in 1785 
by honorary membership in The 
Philadelphia Society for Promoting 
Agriculture and election in 1786 to the 
American Philosophical Society, the 
latter of which was signed by his friend 
Benjamin Franklin.

Please visit www.martinstavern.org for 
Humphry Marshall 300 celebrations 
starting in June. 

PORTABLE BASKETBALL NETS

Residents should be aware that portable 
basketball nets should not be placed 
in or along the roadway. These nets 
are considered an encroachment in 
the public right of way and can create 
a safety concern for others. These nets 
can also hinder us in our refuse/recycling 
collection along with winter maintenance 
operations. If you currently have one, 
please remove it from the street and 
place in on your property.



West Bradford Township | Page 4 | Spring 2022 Newsletter

He partners with NWF to help locate 
native trees, shrubs and plants: www.
nwf.org/NativePlantFinder/Plants 

•	 PA Dept of Conservation and Natural 
Resources: www.dcnr.pa.gov

•	 Bowman’s Hill Wildflower Preserve 
bhwp.org

•	 Mt Cuba Center: mtcubacenter.org
•	 Missouri Botanical Gardens has 

a national plant finder: www.
missouribotanicalgarden.org

•	 Find your hardiness zone. Hint, 
Chester County is mostly 6b 7a or 7b.  
www.plantmaps.com.

If you use Facebook, try these groups:

•	 ‘PA Native Plant 
Gardening’

•	 The Thoughtful Gardener’ 
‘Pollinator Friendly Yards’ 

Nurseries that sell only 
native plants. (Many open 
seasonally, check before 
you go.):

•	 Redbud Native Plant 
Nursery, Media PA

•	 North East Native 
Perennials Nursery, Bucks 
County

•	 Edge of the Woods  
Native Plant Nursery, 
Orefield, PA

More nurseries are listed here 
at DCNR: www.dcnr.pa.gov/
Conservation.

Online Nurseries: Prairie 
Moon, Ernst Seeds. 

Native Flowers 
THE AIR IS WARMING AND THE GARDEN BECKONS! 

If you are adding plants to your garden, there are good reasons to choose native 
varieties. Native plants are better adapted to local soils and conditions. They 
provide birds with food, and attract pollinators such as hummingbirds, bees, 
& butterflies. Once established, native plants will require little maintenance. 
However, native species are threatened by, amongst other things, habitat 
conversion and invasive exotic species. You can help by learning which species are 
aggressive invasives (eg. multiflora rose, Bradford pear, Burning Bush & more) and 
removing them. 

• Redbud Na;ve Plant Nursery, Media PA 
• North East Na;ve Perennials Nursery, Bucks County 
• Edge of the Woods Na;ve Plant Nursery, Orefield, PA 
• More nurseries are listed here at DCNR: h?ps://www.dcnr.pa.gov/Conserva;on/WildPlants/

LandscapingwithNa;vePlants/BuyNa;vePlants/Pages/default.aspx 
Online: Prairie Moon, Ernst Seeds. 

How -and why- to convert your lawn: h?ps://www.dcnr.pa.gov/Conserva;on/Water/LawnConversion/
Pages/default.aspx?gclid=IwAR1k1nUpvj3CS98VgS6EliuqNWb0ZXT6X5p64mGvU8zEEqRnISit4qTLyM 

Enjoy all the life you will bring to your yard 

      

Ox Eye Sunflower                      Asclepias tuberosa            Marshallia Pulchra
Ox Eye Sunflower  
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What to plant? Where to plant it?
It pays to do a bit of research to get the 
right plant for the right place. With 
more than 2100 plants native to PA you 
are sure to find some that meet your 
soil and sun requirements. To help you 
get started, here are a few ideas.

•	 Plains Coreopsis ‘Coreopsis tinctoria’, 
Lanceleaf Coreopsis/tickseed 
‘Coreopsis Lanceolata’. They self-seed 
readily and can fill your garden given 
half a chance. 

•	 Scarlet bee balm ‘Monarda didyma’ 
and Wild Bergamot ‘Monarda 
fistulosa’ (lilac) tall plants that attract 
hummingbirds and butterflies.

•	 Pink, purple and orange coneflowers 
‘echinacea purpura’ and Prairie 
Blazing Star liatris pycnostachya 
(blue/purple) These plants are 
magnets for the Monarch and other 
butterflies.

•	 Pennsylvania has a wide variety of 
beautiful native trees (did you know 
the Oak tree supports over 4,000 
different species, more than any 
other plant?) and bushes such as 
blueberry, viburnum, evergreen holly 
and Ilex families. They all provide for 
pollinators and enrich the landscape.

More information about trees, 
grasses, shrubs, ferns and flowers is 
available here:

•	 Comprehensive guide on the 
Townships website: www.
westbradford.org/plants-pests-helpers 

•	 Professor of Etymology and author 
Dr. Doug Tallamy advocates for 
home gardens to save pollinators. 

WEST BRADFORD SCOUTING 
MINUTE

It’s been busy this winter. Packs 152 
and 215 (grades K-5) did a good deed 
by writing cards and making holiday 
ornaments for local elder care centers. 
The residents were very surprised with 
the gifts. Both packs did a fall camping 
trip and visited the Railroad museum. 
Our cubs will also be participating in 
their pinewood derby; winners go to 
regionals in the spring.

Troop 19 is celebrating their 
3rd anniversary as one of the country’s 
first ladies’ troops. They participated in 
the council’s Klondike derby doing well 
in all the events.

Troop 52 would like to thank West 
Bradford for our holiday tree 
fundraiser. We broke our record with 
512 trees! The donations from this will 
help our scouts pay for summer camp.

Two scouts make Eagle in December; 
Sean Watson and Curtis Hankins. 
Congratulations! We have several other 
scouts working on Eagle projects. If you 
have a service project that would be 
appropriate let us know!

Lastly, our units with 
Marshallton United 
Methodist Church 
hosted 2 interfaith 
events. First was the 
Peace Light ceremony, a 
flame transported from 
Bethlehem. The flame 
was shared with several 
delegates from around 
the area. MUMC also 
hosted our units on Scout 
Sunday, when scouting 
celebrates our pledge of 
duty to god. 

If you are interested 
in scouting, come join 
the fun. Email us at 
WBScoutingUnits@gmail.
com.
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The Coatesville Library is Here for You!

Summer Reading Program for Kids

Please register your child for the Summer Reading Program at the Coatesville Library!  
The theme this year is “Oceans of Possibilities” and is open for children of all ages. This is 
an excellent way to prevent the summer slide and it is absolutely free!  The summer events 
will be listed on the Coatesville Library’s website (www.coatesvilleareapubliclibrary.org). 
Registration for the Summer Reading Program begins on 6/13/2022 in person at the 
Coatesville Library – 501 E. Lincoln Highway in Coatesville.  The program will run for 
eight weeks and end on August 6th. We will have weekly prizes and large end of the 
summer raffle prizes! 

 

Coming Soon 

Make sure you are on our email list so you can participate in our Spring online survey 
that will help us tailor our programming and resources.  To join, send a quick email to 
coatesvilleareapubliclibrary@gmail.com and we will add you to the list! 

DOWNINGTOWN 
AREA RECREATION 
CONSORTIUM(DARC)

DARC, supported 
by West Bradford 
Township, is 
planning numerous 
activities for the 
spring session. Sign up for some great 
recreational opportunities and stay 
active. We are excited to announce 
many new programs including many 
new fitness programs (indoors and 
outdoors): kettlebells, yoga, beginner 
barre and more.

Try out one of these programs held right 
in your township: Active Aging Fitness, 
Meraki Run Club for Kids, Soccer Shots, 
Young Rembrandts Drawing Classes, 
adult tennis clinics. For those of you 
interested in online classes, check out 
these: Will Prep Workshop, Fitness 
Workouts.

Don’t forget to check out our Trips 
and Tours for information about our 
Bus Trips (day Trips) and our trips to 
Canadian Rockies & Glacier National 
Park Departing June 22, 2022 or 
The Magnolia Trail & Heart of Texas 
(featuring the Magnolia Market at 
the Silos & HGTV Fixer Upper Tour). If 
interested, see our website to sign up 
for the informational sessions.

DISCOUNTED MOVIE TICKETS are 
available for purchase to Movie Tavern 
in Exton and Regal Theaters at all 
locations.

Join us for a FREE Ice Skate Night hosted 
by Power Play Ice Rink on Saturday, April 
2 from 4-5:30PM. Great family event for 
DARC Residents. Preregistering required 
on our website.

Summer will soon be here, and with it 
will come a wide variety of camps for 
children and teenagers. We will host 
playground camps in West Bradford and 
Adventure Camp for elementary and 
middle school students in neighboring 
townships, along with a variety of 
specialty camps. Registrations opened 
Mon, February 14. 2022. 

SUMMER READING PROGRAM FOR KIDS
Please register your child for the Summer Reading Program at the 
Coatesville Library! The theme this year is “Oceans of Possibilities” 
and is open for children of all ages and free. The summer 
events will be listed on the Coatesville Library’s website (www.
coatesvilleareapubliclibrary.org). Registration for the Summer 
Reading Program begins on 6/13/2022 in person at the Coatesville 
Library – 501 E. Lincoln Highway in Coatesville. The program will 
run for eight weeks and end on August 6th. We will have weekly 
prizes and large end of the summer raffle prizes!

COMING SOON 
Make sure you are on our email list so you can participate in our Spring online survey 
that will help us tailor our programming and resources. To join, send a quick email to 
coatesvilleareapubliclibrary@gmail.com and we will add you to the list!

improvements are making the space more welcoming and inviting for everyone!  Please 
stop in and visit us soon!  

 

 

A new exterior sign was installed in December 2021!

A brand-new circula:on desk was installed in January 2022!

A brand-new circulation desk was 
installed in January 2022!

The Coatesville Library 
is Here for You and 
Because of You. This was 
the message of our recent 
annual campaign, and it 
continues to be the motto of the entire 
staff. We are here to serve the diverse 
needs of our community on a daily 
basis. These are just a few ways your 
community library is assisting patrons:

•	 Free Wi-fi access 
•	 Access to public computers with a 

library card
•	 Faxing and Photocopying for a 

small fee
•	 An updated collection and new 

books added on a regular basis
•	 Free E-Materials with a library card
•	 Community Partnerships
•	 Weekly children’s programming
•	 Increased adult programming 

(Virtual and In-Person)

Increased Programming
We are excited to offer increased 
programming for both children and 
adults at the Coatesville Library. We 
recently received a $10,000 grant 
from the Kistler Tiffany Hope for 
Children Foundation for children’s 
programming in 2022. These funds 
will help with expanding our story time 
programs and add more outreach to 
our community’s families. We recently 
hired a full time Adult Programming 

and Outreach Librarian 
who is adding meaningful 
and relevant programs for 
all community members. 
To find the most up-to-

date information about programs and 
events, please visit our website, www.
coatesvilleareapubliclibrary.org. You can 
also find us on Facebook and Instagram!

Facility Improvements
In addition to 
the increased 
programming, 
we are in the 
process of 
updating our 
facility! We have 
new exterior 
doors, new 
carpeting, a 
brand-new circulation desk, and a new 
exterior sign! During the spring of 2022, 
we are looking forward to the installation 
of new windows throughout the building 
and new, energy-efficient lighting. These 
improvements are making the space more 
welcoming and inviting for everyone! 
Please stop in and visit us soon! 

improvements are making the space more welcoming and inviting for everyone!  Please 
stop in and visit us soon!  
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A new exterior sign was 
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WEST BRADFORD YOUTH 
ATHLETICS 

(WBYA) is a non-profit 
organization serving 
West Bradford 
Township families and 
the surrounding area 
with sports programs 
for children ages 3 
years old to 18. If you’re new to the area, 
please check us out at wbya.org!

DWBL winter BASKETBALL is nearly a 
wrap with almost 600 kids on the courts 
this season. Our Spring 2022 season is 
just getting underway, with hundreds 
more kids playing SOCCER, LACROSSE 
and GOLF. Registration for summer 
STREET HOCKEY, as well as a new TRACK 
program will open soon. Stay tuned to 
wbya.org and our Facebook page for 
more info.

As always, our volunteers are the 
heart and soul of our organization. 
Thank you to all who give their time to 
support the children in our community. 
If you’re interested in helping out, or in 
sponsoring WBYA, please contact us at 
office@wbya.org. 

WEST BRADFORD 10 AND UNDER TENNIS PROGRAM

West Bradford’s Energy Transition Planning Team 

West Bradford’s Energy Transition Planning team, 
a sub-committee of the Land Preservation and 
Sustainability Committee, is working hard to ensure our 
community remains thriving and resilient. 

Thank you to all of those who have responded to our 
recent energy survey. The results will help us understand 
what West Bradford residents want and need for their 
homes, businesses, and lifestyles as we plan.

For the past three months, we have collected information about the energy our 
township uses. Transportation emits the most greenhouse gases, (57,644 metric 
tons), followed by our residential energy use (31,388 metric tons). With this 
information we can forecast how West Bradford’s growth will lead to increased 
emissions and start considering changes to our municipal operations and 
residential habits.
 
Our team is also 
discovering how future 
extreme weather events 
will impact us. Extreme 
heat harms both our 
property and our health. 
As we have learned, 
extreme weather events 
may also cause power 
outages, flooding, 
and wind damage. 
Additionally, the actions 
we take in our township directly affect neighboring communities because of, for 
example, how stormwater washes into low-lying areas. An Energy Transition Plan 
for West Bradford allows us to strategize for better safety, allocation of emergency 
service funds, and disaster preparedness and prevention.

Interested in this work? Learn more at the committee's webpage (where you can 
also volunteer to become involved) and be alert for upcoming events. 
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The Philadelphia Area Team Tennis 
Association is back again with its  
affordable local team tennis program at 
Broad Run Park for two age groups and 
experience levels! 

RED 8U DIVISION 
Boys and girls, ages 5 to 8 
(usually grades PK-2) 
Beginner or intermediate players.

ORANGE DIVISION
Boys and girls, ages 9 to 10, and more 
experienced 8 year olds (usually grades 3-4)

There are limited spots available and 
registration is on a first-come, first-serve 
basis, so please register ASAP. The program 
runs from April 23 through June 11. The 
fee for West Bradford residents is $74 
per player and includes a uniform shirt, 
award and end-of-season activities. The 
non-resident fee is $87. 

For more information visit www.local.
phillyteamtennis.org/localspring, or 
contact Justin DePietropaolo at (610) 
450-4816, or justin@phillyteamtennis.org.

BETWEEN THE BRANDYWINES— 
A HISTORY OF WEST BRADFORD 
TOWNSHIP BY CATHERINE 
QUILLMAN 

Between the 
Brandywines contains 
more than 400 pages 
and includes over 250 
photos, maps, and 
drawings. The book is 
available for purchase at the Township 
Building for $25.

TEMPLE-WEBSTER-STONER 
HOUSE 15” X 20½” ART PRINTS BY 
RICHARD BOLLINGER

Produced on the 
finest quality 
acid-free paper, 
each print has 
been personally 
signed and 
numbered by the renowned artist 
Richard Bollinger. Each print is $75, 15” 
x 20 ½” unframed, and is available for 
purchase at the Township Building.
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2022 State Police Camp Cadet

The Pennsylvania State Police 
are always proud to offer “Camp 
Cadet” —a free, week-long 
overnight camp for boys & girls 
at least 11 and not yet 14 by 
the first day of camp. The dates 
are August 14-19, 2022. Please 
check cccampcadet.org to obtain 
information on this wonderful experience. Registration 
normally ends mid-May, so keep checking!

The camp promotes a positive relationship between 
law enforcement officials and young persons. Camp 
counselors and instructors are PA State Troopers, 
municipal police officers and deputy sheriffs. Throughout 
an action-packed week filled with hands-on activities, 
the Cadets learn teamwork and good decision-making. 
Modeling camp life after the State Police Academy, it is 
designed to strengthen Cadets’ self-discipline, self-esteem 
and respect for the community. 

Camp Cadet is open to all Chester County residents…
free of charge! The Camp is funded by donations 
from charitable foundations, area businesses, local 
governments and the public. Visit cccampcadet.org for 
information. 

2 mile Walk2 mile Walk
5K Run5K Run  
10K Run10K Run

BrandywineBrandywine
ChallengeChallenge

Virtual!

April 22nd - 24th 

Register atRegister at
www.downingtownlibrary.orgwww.downingtownlibrary.org

Readers on the Run is back for 2022 
as a virtual race!

You choose the day, the course, and the time between
April 22 and April 24 to complete

 the race and log your time for your event.
Why not try and do The Brandywine Challenge,

complete all 3 events!
All races are $25 & 

all proceeds benefit 
the Downingtown Library.

 

West Bradford Fire Company

WEST BRADFORD FIRE 
COMPANY EVENTS

•	 Yard Sale, May
•	 Vendor Blender, November
•	 Breakfast with Santa, December

Please go to wbfc.org for more 
information.

We hope this finds everyone well. The West Bradford 
Fire Co is an all-volunteer fire company that responds 
out of two stations to emergencies within our coverage 
area as well as mutual aid calls to assist other 
agencies. We normally respond to 370 – 400 calls per 
year for service and we are looking for your assistance. 

We are asking that you consider volunteering to help 
your community in times of need, whether that be 
a medical emergency, vehicle accident, structure 
fire or animal rescue, or other any incident we are 
summoned for. We will provide you with the personal 
protective equipment, training and gratitude that you 
are helping your community or anyone that needs 
assistance. We have training nights every Thursday 
at 7:00pm so feel free to stop by the stations or visit us online at www.wbfc.org or by 
sending us a message on our Facebook page. Our members have fulltime jobs, retired, 
home makers, students and they have assisted in many ways. We are sure once you stop 
by you will be inclined to come back. 

If you feel that this would not fit your schedule, please consider donating to our annual 
fund drive to assist with our expenses. 



West Bradford Township | Page 8 | Spring 2022 Newsletter

Kevin Houghton
Chairman

Laurie W. Abele
Vice Chairwoman

Jack M. Hines, Jr., Member
Justin Yaich

Township Manager
jyaich@westbradford.org

Ron Youtz
Public Works Director

ryoutz@westbradford.org

Rosemary Moore
Finance Director

rmoore@westbradford.org
James Lucas

Codes Director, 
Fire Marshal

jlucas@westbradford.org
Mike Simmons

Building & 
Parks Supervisor

msimmons@westbradford.org

SPRING 2022 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

1385 Campus Drive • Downingtown PA 19335

Phone (610) 269-4174 | Fax (610) 269-3016
Email wbradford@westbradford.org

We are open Monday–Friday, 7am–4:30pm.
Phone lines open at 7:30am.

Presorted 
Standard Mail
U.S. Postage
PAID
Permit # 50 
West Chester, PA

PLEASE NOTE: Dates and times are subject to change due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 
Please check www.westbradford.org and follow us on facebook for updates.

APRIL 2022

MAY 2022 JUNE 2022

MARCH 2022

5/2	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting.............. 7:00pm
5/3	 Planning Commission Meeting........................................................... 7:00pm
5/4	 Curbside Leaf/Brush Collection  
	 Schedule at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org
5/10 	 Board of Supervisors Meeting............................................................ 7:00pm
5/15	 West Bradford Day – Broad Run Park................................... Noon – 4pm
5/16	 Recreation Commission Meeting....................................................... 6:30pm
5/17	 Primary Election Day...............................................................Office Closed 
	 Refuse/Large Item & Recycle Collection will be per normal schedule
5/17	 Planning Commission Meeting (only as needed).............................. 7:00pm
5/19	 Historical Commission Meeting.......................................................... 7:30pm
5/24	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)......................................... 7:00pm
5/26	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers
5/27	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers
5/30	 Memorial Day Holiday.............................................................Office Closed 
	 No Refuse/Large Item or Recycle Collection.  
	 Collection will be on Wednesday, June 1
5/31	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

3/1	 Planning Commission Meeting........................................................... 7:00pm

3/7	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting.............. 7:00pm

3/8	 Board of Supervisors Meeting............................................................ 7:00pm

3/15	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)...................................... 7:00pm

3/17	 Historical Commission Meeting.......................................................... 7:30pm

3/21	 Recreation Commission Meeting....................................................... 6:30pm

3/22	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)......................................... 7:00pm

3/25	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers

3/28	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

3/29	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

3/30	 Curbside Leaf/Brush Collection 
	 Schedule at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org

3/31	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

4/4	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting..........7:00pm
4/5	 Planning Commission Meeting.......................................................7:00pm
4/12	 Board of Supervisors Meeting........................................................7:00pm
4/13	 Curbside Leaf/Brush Collection  
	 Schedule at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org
4/18	 Recreation Commission Meeting...................................................6:30pm
4/19	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)....................................7:00pm
4/21	 Historical Commission Meeting......................................................7:30pm
4/25	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers
4/26	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed).....................................7:00pm
4/26	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers
4/28	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers
4/29	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers

6/1	 Special Refuse – Large Item/Recycle Collection for Monday customers
6/6	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting..........7:00pm
6/7	 Planning Commission Meeting  .....................................................7:00pm
6/14	 Board of Supervisors Meeting........................................................7:00pm
6/16	 Historical Commission Meeting......................................................7:30pm
6/20	 Recreation Commission Meeting...................................................6:30pm
6/21	 Planning Commission (if needed)....................................................7:00pm
6/24	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers
6/27	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers
6/28	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed).....................................7:00pm
6/28	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers
6/30	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers


